
 

Public Notice - School Board Election 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
August 13, 2025 

Boone, Iowa – The United Community School District urges community members passionate about education 
to consider running in the school board election. Imagine helping set the vision for our schools, deciding how 
resources are used, and working side-by-side with neighbors to make sure students have every opportunity to 
succeed. That’s exactly what school board members do—and this November, you could be one of them. 
 
School board members play significant roles in their 
communities—they must have leadership, vision and 
dedication. They are charged with accountability for student 
learning, determining educational goals, setting policy, 
overseeing school finances, and more. 
 
On November 4, 2025, the United Community School District 
will hold elections for two open school board seats—one in 
District 2 and one At-Large. School board members are 
elected for four-year terms and serve without pay, but those 
who step into the role often say the rewards far outweigh the 
time and effort. The satisfaction comes from knowing your 
work helps children grow, families thrive, and communities 
stay strong.  
 
Nomination papers are available during office hours (M–F, 
8:00 a.m.–4:00 p.m.) from: 

School Board Secretary Jenn Meinecke 
South Hamilton Business Office 
1284 U Avenue 
Boone, IA 50036  

 
Nomination papers are also available on the Iowa Secretary of State website: 
https://sos.iowa.gov/school-elections. Candidates may file between August 25 and September 18, 2025. 
You’ll need signatures from at least 1% of the district’s qualified electors or 50 electors, whichever is less, but 
no fewer than 10 signatures. 
 
For information on the rewards of board service, campaign finance disclosure law, conflict of 
interest, key dates, and candidate education, visit www.ia-sb.org/getonboard. 
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